News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition – August 2017
Dear Residents, 
By the time you are reading this, the RHS Britain in Bloom judges will have visited Pebworth, and we will be waiting to hear their verdict in the UK National Finals. Whatever the result, I must say a HUGE THANK YOU to all the volunteers and helpers that have worked so tirelessly to make Pebworth so beautiful. From planting, cutting, painting, watering, weeding, and much more, their dedication to looking after the village is plain to see, and as I walk around the village, I can’t help thinking “What a wonderful village we live in”. 
There are about 3000 communities that enter the RHS Britain in bloom but only about 80 that get to the finals. For more information see www.rhs.org.uk/communities/campaigns/britain-in-bloom/about 

Good luck Pebworth for the Britain in Bloom National Finals!
Other news last month:-

Fire and Rescue Service Governance Arrangements – Public Consultation

The Police and Crime Commissioner believes that by changing governance arrangements for our local fire services in Worcestershire, Herefordshire, Shropshire and Telford & Wrekin he can deliver more effective, efficient services to our communities.

He is proposing to take on the roles of our two local Fire Authorities, in order to significantly improve local police and fire services and save the taxpayer £4m a year without impacting frontline services.

The Commissioner is consulting our communities and partners on these proposals and wants to hear from as many people as possible before the closing date on the 11th of September. See his webpage for more information and to join in the public consultation.

https://www.westmercia-pcc.gov.uk/working-together/west-mercia-fire-governance-consultation/
New interim CEO of Worcestershire County Council appointed – The CEO of WCC has taken up another job at UCAS in Cheltenham, and the process has begun to recruit a replacement. In the meantime, an interim CEO has been appointed called Steve Stewart who will be in the post approximately 6 months until the new CEO starts.
Severn Trent held a one day exhibition at the village hall on 29th June on their proposals for the sewage and flood improvements. Work will start in August and they will use the field owned by WDC by the old sewage works as a store and temporary office. I have asked them to instruct all delivery drivers  & HGV’s  to drive very careful through the village and pay particular attention to Broad Marston Rd because of the possibility of children playing; ie keep speed down! Any damage to road verges will be re-instated.

The sewage pipes in Broad Marston will be improved, the pumping station upgraded, and a new much larger pipe (rising mains)  installed pumping the sewage to a huge 12m diameter underground storage tank in Long Marston. This in turn will be pumped to Milcote sewage works via another new rising mains. Works should be completed by February 2018.

As part of the works, some of the footpaths in Pebworth will be closed for a short period whilst work is completed excavating around the high pressure gas mains. 

Broadband coming to Ullington

Works continues along Pebworth Rd to install ducting for the Superfast Broadband fibre. Best estimate to go live is now September 2017

Highway issues:-

1. Sign at the entrance into “Little Meadows” hamlet on Pebworth Rd has been agreed by WCC Highways. The sign can only comprise of 5 words to conform with the Signing Regulations – wording has now been agreed. Date for installation to be confirmed 
2. Drain in Front Street new stones re-set in cement – All complete
3. Mickleton Rd -Broad Marston Rd, Pebworth –road repair following HGV's site traffic being diverted to new housing site in Mickleton and causing road damage.
4. A request was made to look at a one way system around the village and a possible weight limit. The view from Highways is the cost benefit analysis in implementing this would be prohibitive when balanced against the volumes of traffic in Pebworth compared to other villages in Worcestershire. The level of traffic although increasing is still very light compared to neighbouring villages. Other reasons mentioned were:
a.  May also cause problems for residents – some who may not wish the one way system.      
b. In the absence of opposing traffic, the one way flows are likely to move faster. There is often also an initial increased risk to pedestrians, particularly at junctions, narrowing of roads, or on bends, where vehicles can now negotiate a corner in the right hand lane, which would have previously been the wrong side of the road.
c. More signage which is often not wanted in Conservation areas, and the cost of associated signage.

As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
If you ever see the recycling paper/bottle banks in the Masons Arms car park are full, can you report it to client.services@wychavon.go.uk  or call 01386 565018 and they will empty them. 

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org
